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Glenwood Reserve HOA Board Meeting
PO Box 2004 DeLeon Springs FL 32130
Date: June 10, 2024
Present: Chrissy Nichols, President, Anne Rothenberg, Vice President, Maritza Connelly, Secretary, Shirlanne Bazemore, Treasurer
Members present: J Clifton, A Eigner, J Shepherd, J Hester, D Viola, L Horan, D Saffran, K Storm, M Brown, R Parker
Start time: 635
Open Issues:
· Budget update: Shirlanne provided our current budget. The savings from fewer mows covered the cost of the replaced palm at our entrance.  The balance of the reserve account was discussed and the possibility of transferring any overages to this account was shelved until the October meeting to determine if that is the correct course of action. Our Zoom renewal is pending and we will continue to use Zoom for our Board Meetings as this makes it convenient for the membership to attend. Our insurance and Bond have been paid.
· Chrissy noted that a light on the right side of our Marquee at the entrance is not working. It will be checked to determine if the light needs tightening or replaced.
· Chicken proposal: The survey results were tallied. Maritza provided the details. There were 35 members that voted and of those 20 were opposed to allowing chickens in the neighborhood.
· ARC violations: Members are not following the ARC process for builds on their property. There are currently 2 properties that have sheds installed that had not application submitted and were not approved by the ARC. Kitty Storm, one of the members in violation, asked about other properties that are in violations. She has suggested that the covenants were being enforced unfairly. Claims that she has seen other violations around the neighborhood. Advised her that there is a process on our website to submit violations.  Anne Rothenberg, another member in violation, claims she submitted a request. She was advised that an email with 2 pictures on it was not a formal request. The proper way to submit a request for approval is on the neighborhood website.
· HOA rules change: Discussed the new HOA rules and how they affect our current Covenants, will check as we review the document.
· Neighborhood Party: August 3, currently planning to host this event in the cul de sac on Westford. Will be sending out emails to the homeowners on that street to ensure they will be ok with the gathering on their street. 
· New Business: No new business was brought forward

Meeting adjourned: 748
Respectfully submitted,											Approved

Maritza Connelly, Secretary  Date:052624								Chrissy Nichols, President Date:
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